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The Lesotho Defence Force (LDF) has welcomed 19 students’ senior officers undergoing Joint Command and Staff course at the Zimbabwe Staff College at the Khali Hotel in Maseru on the 28th July 2025.  The officers arrived in Lesotho,, on 26 July 25 for a two-week study tour accompanied by their directing staff.
In his welcoming remarks, Chief of Operations, Training and Force Preparation Major General (Maj Gen) Khomo Mohobo expressed his gratitude, stating that he himself had studied in Zimbabwe, which makes him proud.
Maj Gen Mohobo further encouraged them to make use of the study tour as education is a lifelong inheritance. He commended them to equip themselves with knowledge so that they can later share what they have learned with others.
The Commandant Military Training Institute (MTI), Brigadier General (Brig Gen) Motenalapi Mohololi assured the students that he would be with them throughout the duration of their visit to ensure that they achieve the goals of their educational tour.
Brig Gen Mohololi also mentioned that they would have the opportunity to tour various sites of the city and across the country, which would make their stay both enjoyable and meaningful. 
“Your safety is of great important to us, and we hope you enjoy your stay here in Lesotho,” said Brig Gen Moholi assuring them of their warm welcome in Lesotho.
Meanwhile, the deputy commandant of the college, Group Captain (Capt) Paridzirai Madzindu, the leader of the team, also expressed her gratitude to the LDF for accepting their request to host them for a study tour in the mountainous country of Lesotho.
